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Senator Carney, Representative Kuhn and Honorable Members of the Joint Standing 
Committee Judiciary. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony to support LD 260. 
My name is Cathleen Miller, and I am a resident of Scarborough.  
 
In a time of unprecedented change and uncertainty in the United States, it feels 
imperative to support the idea that all of us deserve equal treatment under the law. As 
Federal law becomes murkier, we need stronger state protections so that vulnerable 
people can feel safe. This is not a matter of wanting special treatment, but of wanting to 
be seen as fully and equally human.  I think of my transgender friends who, because 
they can access the gender affirming care, are finding joy after years of feeling 
uncomfortable in their own skins. My stepdaughter, at 24 years old, has less rights than 
I did when I was her age. Equality is not a threat, but an opportunity for all of us to live 
into our fullest potential. Why would we not want that for everyone? I urge you to vote 
“Ought to Pass” on LD 260, which will protect the rights of all Mainers, and help all of us 
be vibrant members of our society. Thank you for the opportunity to share my 
perspective with the Committee.  
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